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Thursday 22nd February 

Pasifika Parent’s Night 6—7.30pm 

 

Monday 5th March 

School Photo Catch up Day G1 

 

Friday 9th March 

Parent Teacher bookings available on 

Compass 

 

Monday 12th March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

 

Wednesday 21st March 

Parent Teacher Interviews (4 - 8pm) 

 

Thursday 22nd March 

Student Free Day 

 

Thursday 29th March 

Last Day Term 1 

 

Monday 16th April 

First day Term 2 

Issue 23  

16th February, 2018 

Important Dates 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all students and families to the 2018 

school year. I hope that everyone had an enjoyable summer break.   

Over the first few weeks of this year I have had the pleasure of meeting many new 

students, visiting classrooms and catching up with students in the school yard. I have 

been very pleased with the positive way in which students are embracing the 

opportunities at Hallam Senior.  

Principal Changes 

Over the summer break our College principal, Mrs Anne Martin was appointed to the 

position of a Senior Education Improvement Leader (SEIL) at the South East Victoria 

Region of the Department of Education and Training. I would like to take this 

opportunity to both congratulate Mrs Martin on this appointment as well as extend 

a sincere thank you for her time at the College. Mrs Martin was the founding 

principal of Hallam Senior College and was responsible for leading significant change 

as the College moved from the Year 11 and 12 campus of Eumemmerring College to 

a stand-alone Year 10 to 12 Senior College. Her leadership of the school was 

outstanding, in particular her ability to help all members of the school community 

feel valued through her resolute focus on inclusion and improved education, 

employment and training outcomes for the young people in our care.  

I was appointed to the role of Acting Principal in August of 2017 while she spent time 

in an Acting SEIL role at the region. Since her substantive appointment to the role in 

January, my role as Acting College Principal has been extended until the position is 

advertised in 2018. I would like to thank all members of the school community for 

their support so far.  

2018 Annual Implementation Plan 

Each year, all Government Schools set goals, targets and activities to assist in guiding 

our practices and work with young people. The most recent Annual Implementation 

Plan (AIP) was endorsed by the Region and the College Council. This plan will be 

published on the College website in the coming days. I would like to encourage all 

families to access this plan and contact the College if you have any questions 

regarding our direction in 2018. The plan focusses on continuing to build the capacity 

of the College to improve learning outcomes for all students, increase engagement 

and attendance as well as seeking more opportunities for students to provide 

feedback and influence ways in which the College can more effectively meet their 

needs.   

Welcome to 2018 at Hallam Senior College  
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Strategic Planning 

During 2018 the College will be engaged in a school review leading into the development of a new School Strategic Plan 

for 2019 to 2023. Part of this review process will involve seeking feedback from staff, students and families. The school 

newsletter and Compass newsfeed items will be used to communicate these opportunities throughout the year. I would 

like to encourage parents to take these opportunities to provide feedback to assist in the formation of the new Strategic 

Plan.  

School Council in 2018 

Nominations are now open for parent and community members to join the College School Council. Nomination forms are 
available via the front office and school website (http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU ). I would encourage interested 
parents to take up this opportunity to be involved in the school. Please feel free to contact the College if you have any 
questions regarding this process.  
Thank you and I look forward to working with all families and students during 2018. Please feel free to contact me at the 

College at anytime. 

David Caughey  

Acting College Principal 

College News 

Sustainable Schools Shop 

During 2017 the College opened an online account through the Sustainable Schools Shop. The site enables students and 
families to both buy and sell uniform and textbooks items. More details can be found on the College website (http://
www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/second-hand-uniform-and-textbook-trading )  

Creating an account is both free and easy. In the coming weeks more uniform items will become available via this site.  

 

School Uniform 

The uniform shop is open at the following times and is located at the College. 

Thursdays: 12:30 - 2:00pm (All Year) 
Tuesdays: 12:45 - 2:45pm (During Terms 1 & 4) 

The shop contains excellent levels of stock in a huge variety of sizes. It is vital that all students attend in the correct 

uniform.  A reminder to all students in trade workshop classes to have safety boots and correct Personal Protective 

Equipment for all classes. Students who consistently attend without boots may be withdrawn from this subject and 

reallocated to classes that do not require this equipment. Please contact your teacher for information on PPE. Contact 

John Lyall (Assistant Principal) if you have any questions on this requirement. 

 

Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) 

Families are reminded that the College is in the process of transitioning to a full BYOD environment. Thank you to the 
many families that purchased a computer over the summer break. While our preferred supplier is Edunet, families are 
also able to purchase devices from other suppliers. Full details regarding BYOD can be found on the College website. 
(http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/student-computer-program-byod )  

 

Attendance and Student Absence Messages 

In order to make the most of the educational opportunities at the College it is vital that students maintain very high levels 

of attendance. In cases where a student will be absent from school, families must contact the relevant sub school.  

When a student is absent from classes and the sub school is unaware parents will receive both an email and text message 

alerting them of the absence. These messages are sent automatically at 10.30 am and 4pm each day. The 10.30am 

message is sent when the student has been marked absent during periods 1 and 2. The 4pm message is sent in cases 

where the student has been marked absent for any class during the day. Parents are asked to read these messages 

carefully and to contact the relevant sub school to discuss any attendance issues.  

College Information 

http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU
http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/second-hand-uniform-and-textbook-trading
http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/second-hand-uniform-and-textbook-trading
http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/student-computer-program-byod
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As you may be aware, our school was successful in being selected to participate in the Victorian Government’s Doctors in 

Secondary Schools program.  

As part of this program, an adolescent-trained GP (general practitioner) Dr. Albert Ho from Hallam Family Practice will be 

operating on school grounds each Thursday to provide free access to primary health care for secondary students at our 

school.  

We know that teenagers are the least likely of all age groups to seek health care, but we also know that many health 

problems that can have consequences into adulthood start at this time of life. This program seeks to address this issue.  

You can support the success of this program by talking to your child about the program and encouraging them to access 

the GP if they need primary health care. Students will be able to access the GP themselves, or you can make appointments 

for them by contacting your child’s Sub-School or Student Support Services. 

WHAT WILL THE GP DO? 

The GP will provide students with the same services as the kind normally provided by GPs in the community, including 

seeing students about their physical and mental health, and sexual and reproductive health issues. GPs may also make 

referrals to other health services as required.  

The GP will bulk bill consultations through Medicare, so there will be no out-of-pocket expenses for this service for your 

family.  

This program is not designed to replace any existing medical arrangements your family may have in place. The GP in the 

school can provide a convenient alternative to primary care within schools hours, and encourage health care access to 

those students without an existing relationship with a GP.  

The program is intended to provide better access to primary care for secondary school students. Therefore, parents, 

carers, guardians and other family members are not able to use this service at this time.  

All GPs in this program will undergo adolescent health training and will understand the health and wellbeing needs of 

teenagers.  

ACCESSING THE GP 

Generally, all students can make an appointment to see the GP. Victorian law is clear on how and when students can 

consent for medical treatment by a GP:  

Students who are mature minors can consent to their own medical treatment  

Students who are not mature minors cannot give consent to their own medical treatment.  

Mature minors are students under the age of 18 years who are deemed capable of seeking and obtaining health care for 

their particular medical issue. The GP will assess if a student is a mature minor with respect to the issue for which they are 

seeking medical treatment.   

If the GP considers your child is a mature minor, they may see them without you. The GP will often encourage your child 

to involve you in their care, and GPs understand you are an important source of information and support for your child 

when it comes to their health. If the GP thinks your student is not a mature minor, your consent will be sought if the 

student wishes to progress with the treatment.  
 

More information on consent, confidentiality and medical treatment by a GP is included in the information sheet, which is 

on the Doctors in Secondary Schools webpage at: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/

doctors-secondary-schools.aspxt.    

If you have any concerns or questions about the Doctors in Secondary School program, you can discuss them with Julie 

Buzasi, Hallam Senior College Student Support Services on 9703 1266. 

Doctors in Schools Program 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/doctors-secondary-schools.aspxt
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/doctors-secondary-schools.aspxt
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Secondary School Vaccine Program 

The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccines to help make sure students and communities are protected 
from diseases such as diphtheria, tetanus, whooping cough, human papillomavirus (HPV) and meningococcal A,C,W,Y.   

Local councils deliver the program and schools distribute the information and consent card booklets. 

The Public Health and Wellbeing Regulations 2009 authorises secondary schools to provide their local council with student 
and parent/guardian contact information for any student scheduled to receive a vaccination. This information assists local 
councils to follow-up parents/guardians of students with incomplete or missing consent cards.  

 

What information goes to local council? 

Schools provide the following basic student and parent/guardian contact information: 

¶ Student name, gender, date of birth, year level, class, language(s) spoken at home 

¶ Parent/guardian names, phone numbers, email and postal addresses 

 

Why do schools provide this information? 

¶ To ensure all Year 7 and 10 students are offered the opportunity to access free vaccinations at school. 

¶ To improve communication with parents/guardians regarding their child’s vaccination needs 

¶ To reduce the administrative burden on school staff to follow-up consent cards 

 

What do I need to do? 

1) Your information will be provided to Hallam Senior College in March 2018. If you do not wish for your details to be 
provided, please advise the school in writing before 28 February 2018.  

2) Read the information provided in your child’s consent card booklet and complete all sections, regardless of whether or 
not you consent for your child to be vaccinated as part of the school-based program.  

3) Detach Part A of the consent card booklet with all fields completed, and return to school.  

 

Every day vaccination saves lives and makes it possible for Victorians to live free from the illness and disability caused by 
many infectious diseases. All Year 7 and 10 Victorian secondary students can receive these vaccines for free.  

 

For further information please go to the following links:  

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/immunisation-in-secondary- schools  

http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/parents-and-guardians/ 

http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/students/ 

Privacy - Hallam Senior College’s Privacy Policy adheres to the DET Schools’ Privacy Policy which can be accessed by this 
link: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx - link10 

 

Acting Assistant Principal  

Lyndal Yardas 

Study4Success runs in the library afterschool on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday until 5:30. Staff and tutors are 
available to assist students with their studying, plus collaborative study groups are being set up to help students work 
together. Food is provided and all students are welcome! 

Free workshop on Studying Efficiently will be running in the library on Tuesday February 27th, presented by Embrace 
Education. All students are welcome, and further free sessions from Embrace education will be presented later in the 
term. 

Study for Success 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/immunisation-in-secondary-%20schools
http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/parents-and-guardians/
http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/students/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx#link10
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Payments to the College 

We ask that Subject Materials Charges are paid by 23rd February, 2018, unless a payment plan has been arranged with 

the finance office.  Health care card/Pension card holders may be eligible for Camps, Sports and Excursions Funding (CSEF) 

from the government. You will need to complete the application form, available from the College Finance Office or online 

at http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf, and provide a copy of 

your current card to the College. Please do not hesitate to contact the College for assistance. 

Students Driving to School and Traffic Safety 

Many students will have their 18th birthday during their last year of school. Those who choose to drive to school must 

comply with Department of Education policy as well as the road rules and conditions of their licence. 

Students are required to register their vehicle with the college office and are able to use the college student carpark via 
Gate 3 on Frawley Road. Students and parents should be familiar with the Student Driver Policy. This and relevant forms 
are available from the College Office or the College website here. 
Students are expected to drive with extra caution into and out of the car park to ensure student and community safety.  

We also expect parents/guardians who drop off or collect their students from school to follow all traffic signs in the 

college grounds and to be extra careful when driving on Frawley Road. Following the rules will help to ensure the safety of 

all.    

Student Accident Insurance and Personal Property 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that the Department of Education and Training does not provide personal accident 

insurance or ambulance cover for students.  We would recommend families check their ambulance cover as the school 

will put student health and safety as the number one priority in an emergency.  

Parents/guardians of students, who do not have student accident insurance, are responsible for paying the cost of medical 

treatment for injured students, including the cost of ambulance attendance/transport and any other transport costs; and  

Parents/guardians can purchase insurance policies from commercial insurers but we are not in a position to recommend 

any particular product.  Also, a reminder to parents/guardians and staff that the Department does not hold insurance for 

personal property brought to schools and it has no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property.  

Students are provided with access to a locker but must supply their own lock and to not share their locker or provide 

access to any other student. All lockers are located in view of the CCTV system but the college and DET cannot take 

responsibility for any loss.  

Asthma and Anaphylaxis Action Plan 

Parents/carers need to check and update current action plans in consultation with the student’s doctor and return them 
to the college as soon as possible.  

Please use the relevant form available on Compass, under School Documentation, General Office Forms for Parents here, 
alternatively please collect from the main office. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdfhttp:/www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/health/csefapplicationform.pdf
http://www.hallamssc.vic.edu.au/en-AU/content/college-policies
https://hallamssc-vic.compass.education/Communicate/SchoolDocumentation.aspx
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